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Rev. Scott Allen 
Church Website:  www.kunaumc.org 
Church E-mail:   kunaumc@gmail.com 
Church Phone Number: 922-4745  
Located at 4th & Franklin in Kuna, ID 
Food bank available by appointment. 

1 Bob Horton 
2 Darla Moore 
 4 Pat Reed 
 Kevin Laddusaw 
 7 Peggy Currier 
 9 Kathy Jordan 
15 Jerry Gibson 
16 Thomas Kovaleski 
 Ginny Greger 
23 Gary Burke 
24 Rachel Williams 
 
 
ANNIVERSARIES - FEB. 
Rick & Kathy Cloepfil 
  February 11, 1984 
Scott & Lauren Allen 
  February 14, 1987 
Linda & Al Kennedy 
  February 14, 1991 

On Sunday, February 10th, Pastor Scott will offer an update concerning the world-

wide meeting of United Methodists (General Conference) to be held the last weekend 

of this month.  The purpose of this gathering is to determine church doctrine regarding 

sexuality.  Those who are interested are encouraged to remain in the sanctuary follow-

ing the conclusion of worship.   

 

Also on February 10th, following the General Conference update a brief All Church 

Conference will be held with Rev. Brenda Sene, pastor of the Hillview UMC, presid-

ing.  The purpose of the charge conference is to correct a mistake that was made at the 

fall charge conference regarding the cost of the pastorôs health insurance.  Making this 

change will add $200 to the total cost of pastoral leadership.   

 

Following the all church conference, the Leadership Team will have a short meeting.   

Northwest Leadership Institute at Boise First UMC 

The Northwest Leadership Institute (NLI) 

is scheduled for March 13-15 at Boise First. 

This year there will be a total of six different speakers 

addressing a variety of subjects.  There is bound to be something of value for 

everyone.   Funds are available for to attend.  Please let Pastor Scott know of 

your interest so you can be included in the group registration.   

mailto:kunaumc@gmail.com


Fr˛ʗ Past˛ʞ SʉᴆʠÙʟ Sˢuˍʦ... 
 
 Liturgically, the month of  February is rather dull.  There is just not 
much going on.  It was only two months ago that we celebrated the last of the 
27 Sundays of the season of Pentecost.  We then quickly travelled through 
Advent, Christmastide, and now we are already in Epiphany.  That seems to 
me to be a lot of moving around!  After the February lull, there will be a lot 
happening again in March,  starting out with Transfiguration Sunday, Ash 
Wednesday, and then the first Sunday of  Lent, all in eight days!       
 Though February doesn’t merit much mention liturgically, our church 
will still be a busy place.  After worship on February 10

th
 I will be offering a 

brief update on the meeting of the world-wide United Methodist Church that 
will be held at the end of February in St. Louis.  This meeting has been 
tasked with establishing church doctrine concerning human sexuality.   
 There are three to five primary proposals that will be considered with 
around 75 additional petitions having been submitted.  No matter what is de-
cided, it is certain that disagreement will remain.  What is not yet clear is 
whether the denomination will be able to find a way to stay united or experi-
ence a schism and divide.     
 The purpose of my offering an update is not to try to persuade anyone 
to a particular way of thinking.  I want the congregation to know the signifi-
cance of the legislation that will be considered and how the decisions of this 
group may possibly impact the future of our annual conference and our 
church.  Our congregation may be required to eventually vote on this.  It is 
also possible the decisions will be decided for us.   
 Immediately following the update we will hold a short all-church con-
ference to vote on correcting compensation figures that I inaccurately report-
ed at our regular annual charge conference that was held in October.  The 
corrections will result in an annual increase of $200 dollars to the cost of pas-
toral leadership.   
 On Friday, February 15

th
, beginning at 7:00 PM, we will again hold an 

all-church game night.  I went to the first one in January and had a great 
time.  Please don’t ask if I won or not.  I can tell you I sure learned a lot about 
some of you! 
 Living Hope Kuna UMC is an exciting and active place to be.  The 
foundation of all our activities together is our worship.  I hope you will make a 
special effort to attend.  You are missed when you are not here.   

                                                       Tammy Jennings  
      It was a cold and windy day when I met Tammy for lunch in Meridian.  It’s Martin Luther 
King Jr. Day and I am fortunate to have the day off, however Tammy had to work and she 
was generous enough to meet me for lunch and grant me an interview. 
Tammy was born in Plant City, Florida but grew up in Indiana.  She has one brother and was 
raised by a single mom whom many of you may know, Peggy Currier.  One of Tammy’s 
most cherished childhood memories is when she and her mom and her brother had $100 to 
spend on a vacation.  They went to a hotel, did some swimming, ate at restaurants, and did 
a little shopping, but they were still unable to spend the entire $100.   (Try to do THAT nowa-
days, will ya!).   
      After she graduated, Tammy moved back to Florida, but her health required a drier cli-
mate, and that’s when she and her husband Kent discovered Kuna, Idaho and they moved 
here in 2011.  In 2017, Tammy felt she needed a ‘break’ and moved back to Indiana.  Some 
of you may remember the sad day when the Reverend got up in front of the congregation 
and honored Tammy for being such a great member of our church community.  And yes, 
there were tears that were shed because she was leaving us.  Fortunately for all of us,  
Tammy only needed a break for a year and now she is back with us here in Kuna! 
      Tammy loves to listen to Christian music and country music.  If she could learn to do an-
ything (like half of our congregation) she would like to learn to play the piano.  Tammy’s Dad 
lives in Lansing, MI and he is currently taking piano lessons.  Tammy also enjoys reading, 
baking, hiking, mountain biking, camping, rock climbing, pretty much anything outdoors.  For 
25 years, Tammy has worked in Healthcare.  But she is now working as a Human Resource 
employee in the West Ada School District.  She said it is the most challenging thing she has 
done in long time.  It’s very different than working in healthcare and she does the hiring of 
certified teachers for the school system and decides what 
their income should be according to their qualifications.   But 
she likes the job and enjoys learning a new field of work. 
Something you may not know about Tammy is that she has a 
50% hearing loss in one ear.  So if she doesn’t acknowledge 
her when you ask her something, please don’t think of her as 
rude, she probably just didn’t hear you. 
       Tammy was raised Methodist and attended church with 
her grandma in Indiana.  When she moved to Kuna she soon 
discovered the Kuna United Methodist Church and started 
attending.  She has served on the leadership team in the past 
and she feels everyone should spend some time serving in 
one capacity or another with the church.  There is so much 
you can learn about the church environment and you can find 
new ways to contribute to the Lord and the community.  Tam-
my is happy to be back with and we are very happy to have 
her back! 



Praise and Thanksgiving -  
for God's abundant love and grace, for all our many blessings 
for healing, for answered prayer, for the gift of Jesus 
for our church family, for friends and family, for children and grandchildren 
for church volunteers, for those who serve others 
for a New Year, for a new job, for training 
for Pastor Scott and his family 
for my wife, for my husband 
for outdoor weddings, for game nights 
for snow and rain, for my home, for heating 
for a full pantry, for my job, for abundance 
for our baptism, for God's guidance in our lives 
for all God's children 
for those working in health care, doctors, EMTs, ER staff 
for being born in the USA 
for our Lord and His presence in everything we do 
for listening for His guidance 
for Epiphany - the light to follow 
for Trina and the choir 
  
 

Concerns and Needs 
for help to become the hands and feet of Jesus and share God's love and word 
with others 
for those with cancer and their families 
for those who are ill, for those who grieve 
for children with illness, for healing 
for those suffering addiction 
for the lost, the lonely, the hungry, the depressed, the hopeless, the homeless, 
the oppressed, the unemployed, the underemployed 
for our country, for safe travels 
for those having family problems 
for hope, peace and civility in the New Year 
for those with dementia and their care givers 
for those facing surgery, for those recovering from surgery 
for our government, for government workers on furlough 
for those who have not yet accepted Jesus 
for those recovering from accidents 
for those in transition 

Sage Advice:  
If you find yourself in a hole, the first thing to do is stop digginô! 
 

The best sermons are lived, not (just) preached. 
 

Life is simpler when you plow around the stump. 

Financial News ñStatus at Living Hope  
 If you attended the Financial Report a few Sundays ago, you would have 
learned that we ended up 2018 being able to pay all our commitments.  We were 
able to do this because of several people who increased their overall giving and 
several who gave an extra donation at the end of December.  Thanks to all who 
support our church and our ministry here in Kuna.  We depend on your generosity! 
 

 Our attendance is still down from Summer, so our giving is also lagging.  Our 
operating expenses continue to need your donations.  If you want to take ad-
vantage of one of our alternative methods of giving, please contact Ted.  You may 
want to set up automatic payment at your bank; or use your credit 
card. We have lots of options that our younger people have showed 
us. (We even have several travelers who always send us their dona-
tion from where ever they are!) 
 

 Or, you may want to give extra support to some specific as-
pect of our operation or ministry.  You can do that.  You only have to designate 
which of our expenses you want your money to help out.  We have people who 
want to make sure that we can pay for our insurance; some folks help out with our 
utilities expenses… the options are many—and we are open to your ideas. 
 

 Blessings to you and yours as we venture into this new year—working to-
gether to be Church!     
  From your financial reporting team. 

òPage Turnersó Book Club News! 
Book Club meets February 21st at the Kuna Library at 
6:00 p.m.  We will be discussing “Beneath a Scarlet Sky” 
by Mark Sullivan. 




